Guidelines for Coordinators of KYACAC College Fairs
High schools and colleges share a responsibility to provide meaningful information and counsel to college bound students. Because of the popularity of college fair programs as a means of communicating with students and their parents, The Kentucky Association for College Admission Counseling (KYACAC) has established the following guidelines.  

· The KYACAC College Fair Committee coordinates the statewide college fair schedule and provides its approval to KYACAC-sanctioned events. KYACAC strongly recommends that all secondary schools and colleges work within the long-established fair scheduling process administered through KYACAC. KYACAC urges colleges and universities to attend only those college fair programs that receive approval from the organization.
· KYACAC considers for approval programs sponsored by educational institutions or local, regional, or national counseling associations. Exceptions may be considered at the discretion of the College Fair Committee.
· High schools are encouraged to consider available regional programs or to work with other schools to create a regional program. KYACAC strongly urges high schools to sponsor only one fair each academic year. (If your school has a Youth Services Center, please work with them in making your plans.)
· Select a program length that allows students time to talk with college representatives without significant slow-downs in traffic throughout the program. Two hours is normally sufficient for all but the largest regional programs.
· Once a program has been approved, any change must be submitted to the KYACAC College Fair Committee for reconsideration. This insures that member colleges and universities are notified of all changes and can make the necessary travel arrangements.

· Host institutions must invite those colleges they wish to participate at least six weeks in advance of the program. All KYACAC member colleges should receive invitations.
· Provide each representative a copy of the program evaluation form, to be returned to the College Fair Committee.

· Exhibitors are asked to observe these guidelines:

· Recruitment is restricted to the parameters of the booth.  Representatives should only use the space provided in the booth or behind their designated table.

· Audio-visual equipment should not interfere with other exhibitors.

· Displays can not exceed or obstruct the view of adjacent booths.

· Promotional giveaways (including raffles and drawings) are strictly prohibited. Only literature pertaining to the college or university is permitted.

